
	 	

 
 
 
 
 
Dear           09 June 2017 
 
 
We would like to congratulate you on behalf of citizens groups British in Europe and 
the3million on winning your seat in the 2017 general election. 
 
As the Member of Parliament for     , you now represent all your 
constituents whatever their origin for the next five years. For your information, 3 million EU 
citizens living in the UK and around 1.2 million UK citizens in the EU face an uncertain future 
beyond March 2019, when the UK leaves the EU. 
 
Before the general election, your party committed to securing their rights as well of those of 
UK citizens living in the EU. Michel Barnier recently commented that "the level of protection 
afforded under EU law must not be watered down; Brexit should not alter the nature of 
peoples' daily lives". We hope that you agree with that statement and will do everything in 
your power to keep the promise made during the election. 
 
In particular, we are asking you to hold the Government to account on its commitment to 
make guaranteeing the rights of UK citizens in the EU and EU citizens in the UK a first 
priority in the forthcoming negotiations with the EU. 
 
We are also asking you to hold the Government to its responsibility to ring fence the 
agreement on citizens’ rights from the rest of the negotiations. This is critical to ensure that 
our rights are preserved should the negotiations break down over other matters, or in the 
event the negotiations were to end in a no deal. 
 
Finally, it is in your power to bring forward legislation that will enable all 3 million EU citizens 
in the UK to claim their individual rights. You are probably aware that the current Permanent 
Residence application process for EU citizens is not fit for purpose and that, already, the 
Home Office is unable to process applications efficiently, which could leave up to two million 
EU citizens undocumented by the time the United Kingdom leaves the EU.  
 
We expect nothing less than fairness and inclusiveness from our MPs when it comes to 
dealing with these issues, and we will contact you again during the summer to give you an 
update and work with you on possible solutions. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 Nicolas Hatton (the3million) Anne-Laure Donskoy (the3million) Jane Golding (British in Europe) 
	
 
 
 
About the3million      About British in Europe 
the3million campaigns for all EU citizens living  British in Europe is a coalition of 11 groups of  
in the UK to be able to continue to live normally  British citizens in the EU campaigning for the  
after Brexit.  www.the3million.org.uk    protection of their rights www.britishineurope.org 	


